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STAY CONNECTED
Follow, Like and Share 
Frederick Health Hospice on Facebook

Living Every Moment
with Care, Comfort and Hope

One of the first things Hospice Bereavement Coordinator 
Trish Bowers tells her clients is that everyone grieves 
differently. There is no “right” or “wrong” way to grieve. 

People find comfort, clarity and healing in 
different ways and through different things.

For Cindy Wilhelm, it was a vintage truck.
continued on page 2
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Finding Healing 
Through a ’56 
Dodge

The Wilhelm family with Steve’s beautifully 
restored 1956 C-Series Dodge truck. This was 
taken a few years before Steve passed away. 
Pictured (left to right): Steve, Cindy, Paige (in 
truck of bed, age 9), Evan (red shirt, age 7), 
Carmen (age 6), Payton (age 4), Troy (age 2).
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(Top) Steve Wilhelm’s restored 1968 Mercury 
Cougar. (Bottom) Steve's grown-up son, 
Evan, next to his dad’s restored 1961 Cadillac 
DeVille.

Cindy’s husband, Steve, passed away under hospice care at the age 
of 42 from melanoma. Steve restored cars as a hobby, including a 
1968 Mercury Cougar, a 1961 Cadillac De Ville and a 1956 Dodge 
C-Series truck.

Steve eventually sold the truck, something Cindy regretted after his 
death. She wanted to make sure each of her three sons had one of 
their father’s vintage vehicles. So Trish suggested to Cindy that she 
could try to buy the truck back.

“One of the things we stress through our bereavement services is 
that although they may no longer be with us, the relationships we 
had with our loved ones doesn’t end,” Trish said. “Finding ways to 
continue to build bonds with them is important. For Cindy, that meant 
finding that truck and all it meant to Steve and her children.”

Tracking down the truck proved to be a lesson in perseverance—
and a true indication of Cindy’s devotion to Steve.  

Steve’s emails did not provide any information on the buyer, nor did 
an internet search for ’56 Dodge trucks. But Cindy’s insurance agent 
was able to find the truck’s vehicle identification number (VIN) on an 
old policy.  

She then hired a private investigator to see if he could track the 
truck down. Several weeks went by before the investigator’s wife 
called to say her husband had died of COVID. But she was able to 
glean enough information from his records to connect Cindy with the 
truck’s owner. Cindy eventually reached him, told him her story, and 
he agreed to sell the truck back to her.

Cindy credits Trish with giving her “the push I needed” to undertake 
the search. Although Steve spent just a few days under hospice care 
before he died, Cindy is grateful for the care Hospice also provided 
to her. “I didn’t realize that Hospice provides counseling but now I 
tell people to take advantage of it—even if you think you don’t need 
it,” she said. In addition to one-on-one counseling with Trish, Cindy 
also participated in Hospice’s Spousal Support group.

“The group was the best thing for me,” she admitted. “It made me 
feel like there are other people who know what I’m going through.”

“Cindy deserves credit for being open to confronting her grief,” 

Trish said. “Grief is as individual as the person we 
lost, which is reflected in Cindy’s desire to find 
Steve’s truck. But there are also common threads 
to grief that when shared with others, can be very 
comforting. When it comes to grieving, don’t be 
afraid to color outside the lines. Be creative and 
find whatever helps you heal.” 



Charlie Smith’s day job as Frederick County State's 
Attorney often involves helping victims of crime get 
justice for the loss of their loved ones. As such, he is 
no stranger to death.

It wasn’t really until his own father, J. Charles Smith, 
Jr., a proud World War II Marine, entered hospice 
care that Charlie realized that he could use that 
experience and his commitment to community 
service to help others by serving as a member of the 
Frederick Health Hospice board of directors.

“I’ll admit that before our 
experience with Hospice, I had a lot 
of misconceptions about it,” he said. 
“I wondered if it was right for Dad, if it 
was too soon for him to enter hospice, 
if it was too expensive, etc. But when we 
talked to the Veterans Administration, they helped 
us overcome a lot of those misconceptions and told 
us that Dad was eligible for hospice care and that it 
would be covered.”

In the ensuing weeks, Charlie began to truly 
appreciate what hospice offers the patient—and their 
loved ones. “The breadth of services provided by 
Hospice is just amazing. Aside from the medical care 

they give, they offered my dad faith-based support, 
music therapy and they helped my mom. I found 
myself thinking, ‘What don’t they provide?’”

But it was Hospice’s veterans services that touched 
the Smith family the most. “They came to the house 
and presented Dad with pictures and awards in 
honor of his service,” Charlie recalled. "He was just 
beaming.”

Charlie now wants to use his leadership skills 
and personal experience to help educate the 
community about hospice. “One of the first things 
I did when I joined the board was volunteer to 
chair the community outreach committee,” he said. 
“Obviously, I did not truly understand what hospice 
offers prior to my experience, but it was a wonderful 
experience. I want to help spread the word to the 
community that they should investigate hospice 
sooner rather than later.”

A Note from 
Hospice Executive Director 
Carlos Graveran
Regular readers of this newsletter have become accustomed to messages from 
me in this space. We thought you might want to know more about some of our 
board members and why they have chosen to share their talents with Hospice.
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Board Member Spotlight:  
Charlie Smith

Hospice Board Member Charlie 
Smith with his father, J. Charles 
Smith, Jr.



Hospice Chaplain Helps Fulfill Wish        

Elizabeth “Libby” Moser was determined to be 
baptized before she died.

Just days before she passed away, her brother 
called Hospice Chaplain Wes Parks to see if he 
would be available to baptize his sister in the pool 
of a Frederick area hotel. “He had everything 
arranged,” Wes recalled. “So I met them at the 
hotel and talked with Libby for a bit. She told me, 
‘I’m going to heaven. I want to get baptized.’”

In the company of her husband, Merle, her 
daughter, Kelly, her sister and several of her 
extended family members, Libby walked into the 
pool where Wes performed the ceremony.

When it was over, Libby went 
home with her family. She died a 
few days later and Wes presided 
over her funeral.

“It was almost as if she said, ‘I had 
one last thing to take care of and 
now I’m done,’” Wes recalled.

Days before her death, Hospice Chaplain Wes Park 
fulfilled Libby Moser’s request to be baptized.

Hospice’s chaplains are 
available to help families when—

and where—they need it. 
Call 240.566.3030 to request 

their services.

Patricia Barnhouse 
Marguerite J. Byers 
Nannie Callan 
Christopher F. Chen 
Roy E. Cline Jr.
Ethel L. Cooper
Dolores A. Denn

June D. Easterday
Judith Haines
Delysia G. Johns
Margaret P. Koogle
Gloria J. LaBrush
Martha H. Louviere
Christena L. Lundy

Anne M. Meilleur
Roy W. Morton
Dorsey Oland 
Mary H. Poland 
Julia A. Protos
Judith C. Robeson
Nachette L. Smith

Doris J. Summers
Stephen M. Thomas
Margaret “Meg” Tippett
Barbara M. Underwood
Elizabeth Watson 
Marvin E. Wilke
Teresa C. Wood

In Memoriam
We are grateful to the individuals and families who designated contributions to Frederick Health 
Hospice in memory of their loved ones who are listed below:
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Nurse Volunteers Bring an Extra Dose  
of TLC to Hospice Patients          

Hospice volunteers come from a variety of backgrounds, but they all provide compassion and companionship, 
something that is second nature to life-long nurses. 

Terry Granger 

Terry Granger has been a registered nurse for 30 years, working at Frederick 
Health Hospital as a bedside nurse before transitioning to case management. 
During her career, she has witnessed the impact of hospice care. “These 
professionals offer care and compassion that is immeasurable and priceless to 
the patient as well as their loved ones during an intensely emotional time,” she 
said.

Terry has volunteered with Hospice since 2018, offering a compassionate 

presence to dying patients and their families. “I’ve done that 
throughout my nursing career, so I feel like I know what 
to say, although a lot of it involves just listening,” she said.

And last summer, Terry saw hospice from a different perspective when 
her mother-in-law received hospice care. “I witnessed how they tend to the physical, mental and 

spiritual needs of the patient while also providing invaluable support to all involved in the patient’s care.”The 
experience, although deeply personal, was affirmation for Terry of why she volunteers. “It’s truly an honor to be 
able to volunteer with Hospice and ‘give back a little,’” she said.

Sylvia Anderson  

As an Air Force nurse, Sylvia Anderson spent her 30-year career 
tending to U.S. military personnel in places as remote as Turkey, Saudi 
Arabia and Somalia, as well as at destinations much closer to home, 
including the Veterans Administration Hospital in Martinsburg, WV.

Shortly before she retired in 2007, Sylvia adopted a long-haired 
chihuahua she named Oreo. For years, Sylvia and Oreo, and later 
Ginger, made volunteer visits to Frederick Health Hospice patients 
and their families in their homes, at the hospital or at the Kline Hospice 
House.
 
“With my background in nursing, I’m comfortable working with 
hospice patients,” Sylvia said. “I know how to react and I understand 
what they are going through.”

To learn more about volunteer opportunities with hospice, please email Volunteer Coordinator 
Dianne Elizabeth at DElizabeth@Frederick.Health or call 240-566-3030.
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A “Life Raft” for 
Grieving Families

When Susan and Dan Tipsord’s three-year-old 
daughter, Christine, passed away at Kline Hospice  
House from a brain tumor in 2002, they relied upon the 
grief support provided from Johns Hopkins University Hospital, 
where Christine received much of her care.  

Those services helped Susan, Dan and their surviving daughter, 
Allison, through their grief journey. The program included 
separate counseling for children and parents, held during the 
same timeframe, and included dinner—one less thing the busy 
family had to worry about.

The Tipsords realized that other families should have access to 
the same kind of grief support, but without having to travel to 
Baltimore. “We wanted to bring something similar to Frederick 
County,” Susan recalled. In 2022, the Tipsords partnered with 
Frederick Health Hospice to create a program, offered at no 
charge, for local families who have lost a child. "We have come 
through our grief to the other side because of the support we got,” 
Susan said. “We are so blessed that Frederick Health Hospice can 
now help us touch others in need.”

Since its inception, Project Christine has helped 
six grieving families, with one parent writing 
that it has been a “life raft” for her family.  

Families meet once a week, with the children and parents 
gathering separately. They share a meal and then work through 
their grief in conversation, activities and mutual support. Monthly 
socials at Fox Haven Farm and Retreat Center in Jefferson provide 
opportunities for the families to come together in nature for 
relaxed fun and support. “One of the children said that when she 
comes to this group, she doesn’t have to explain herself since 
everyone has experienced the same kind of loss she has,” said Jan Hummer, Hospice Child and Family 
Bereavement Coordinator. “It really has become another kind of family for these survivors.”

To learn more about Project Christine, call Jan Hummer at 240-457-7185 or email  
JHummer@Frederick.Health 

After Christine’s death, 
Susan and Dan established a 
donor-advised fund through 
the Community Foundation 
of Frederick County to help 
grieving families. “The money 
was raised by the community 
because they believed in what 
we are doing,” Susan said. At the 
direction of the Tipsord family, 
this fund is providing operating 
support for the first year of 
Hospice’s Project Christine. 

This special program relies 
on continued support from the 
community. To donate visit 
FrederickHealthHospice.org/
DonateProjectChristine.
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Shared Situations Help Bring 
Healing to Camp Jamie 
Participants

The loss of a loved one can be a lonely and alienating experience 
for people of any age, but for children and adolescents who tend to 
prioritize peer interactions, the isolation of grief can be especially 
painful. Through programs like Camp Jamie, bereaved youth discover 
that they’re not alone, and find peers that they can lean on as they 
grieve together. For many kids, this makes all the difference and can 
be a turning point in their healing journey.

“Being with other people who are the same age 
as me, who went through similar experiences and 
were feeling the same way that I was really helped,” 
said Kenzie, who attended Camp Jamie’s Teen Grief Retreat after the 
death of her father.

Despite Kenzie’s initial reluctance to attend, when her mom arrived 
to pick Kenzie up from camp, she heard lots of chatter and laughter 
among the teens. “There was a real shared energy between them,” 
she said.

Kenzie’s younger sister attended the overnight Camp Jamie, for 
students in grades 1-8. She says the major focus was on having fun. 
“Yes, there is a little bit of emotion, but there’s nothing to be scared of 
and you will make a lot of great friends. I know I have,” she said.

Do you know of a young person or teenager who is  
struggling to cope with the loss of a loved one? Our 

spring camps are coming up. See the back cover or visit 
FrederickHealthHospice.org/CampJamie.

Through expressive 
and experiential 
activities, our 
facilitators help 
explore grief issues in 
a safe and supportive 
setting. All activities 
provide opportunities 
for youth to express 
themselves and 
develop bonds with 
others.
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Stitched with Care and Gratitude  

Veterans receiving care from Hospice are enjoying an extra gift of 
warmth and kindness, courtesy of the Clustered Spires Quilt Guild.

Every year, the Guild’s 50 or so members choose community projects 
to support with handmade quilts. “We always do a children’s project, 
but one of our members knew that Hospice has a veterans program and 
suggested we make that our second project,” recalled Kay Rice, the 
2022 chair of the Guild’s community service committee.

As a retired pastor, Kay has seen firsthand the care and support that 
Hospice provides to patients and their families. “Hospice is close to my 
heart,” she said. And because several of the Guild’s members have 
family who also served in the military, it became a project that spoke to 
the entire group.

Over the course of the year, the Guild created 38 quilts (with some 
members creating more than one) and presented them to Hospice in 
November. The quilts, which were carefully designed to avoid colors 
that might trigger PTSD in some veterans, were finished with a custom-
made label featuring the American flag and the word “Veteran.” “We 
wanted them to know the quilts were made especially for them because 
they were veterans,” Kay said.

(Left to right) Brenda Barnhardt, Clustered Spires Quilt Guild Community Service member, Hospice Chaplain Bob Lebron,  
Kay Rice, Chairperson of Community Services Committee.

Hospice Veteran Liaison 
Bob Lebron had the honor 
of presenting some of 
the veterans with their 
quilts. “The expressions 
of surprise and awe are 
attributed to your group,” 
he wrote to the Guild 
members. “The smiles I 
wish could be bottled and 
sent to all of you.”
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PATI E NT CA R E SUM M A RY
F Y 20 22, July 20 21-June 20 22

Frederick County first recognized the need for hospice care over 40 years ago when a group of dedicated 

volunteers began what is now Frederick Health Hospice. Since then, we have had the privilege to serve 

thousands of patients and their families. We never take for granted the trust that is placed in our care. 

Location of Patients Served

Assisted Living ...........  .........  14%

General Inpatient ......   ......  16%

Home   47% 

Kline Hospice House ......  .....  12% 

Nursing Home ............. ........  11%

Patients by Gender

Female               56%

Male                 44%

Patients by Age

Under 65  ........            12%

65+ Years  ......  .....         88%

Patients by Ethnicity

Asian       2%

Black       7%

Hispanic     3%

White              88%

Other     <1%

Total Patient Visits 
from Care Team

Nurses 20,881

Home Health Aides ....  ....... 16,006

Social Workers  ........  ..........  .....1,602

Chaplains 1,014

Hospice Physician                       773

Music Therapist .....    .............. 709

Veteran Liaison              ..113

Volunteers ..681

Total Bereavement

Sessions with 
Hospice Clients                            343

Sessions with  
Community Clients                     758

Support Group Meetings                   221

Camp Jamie Campers	              50

        
1,270  
Patients Served 
by Hospice 

71.8

200

Admission by Diagnosis

22%
Cancer

78%
Non-Cancer
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Frederick Health Hospice depends on the support we receive from individuals, businesses and organizations in our community. 
Whether your donation is a living tribute in honor of a special person or occasion, or a memorial honoring the memory of a friend, 
relative, or colleague, your generous support makes a difference.

 Yes, I want to make a tax-deductible gift to Frederick Health Hospice.

Name

Address

City						      State		  Zip		  Phone

Email										        

Donation Gift Amount   $500   $250    $100    $50    $25    Other

My gift is in memory of

My gift is in honor of

Please acknowledge my gift to:

Name								      

Address

City						      State		  Zip		  Phone

Hospice will send a card to the family you designate, acknowledging your gift made in their name or in the memory of their loved one. 
No reference will be made to the amount of your gift.

 Check enclosed (Please make your check payable to Frederick Health Hospice)

 Visa     MasterCard     American Express     Discover 	 Card #

Expiration Date	            Security Code			   Signature

To make a gift online, go to FrederickHealthHospice.org/donate.

Your gift to Frederick Health Hospice is deeply appreciated.
1 Frederick Health Way  |  Frederick, MD 21701

Your Gift Matters 
Did You Respond?
Our Annual Appeal mailed in November 2022. If you have already 
responded, please accept our gratitude. Without your generous 
support, we could not provide hospice care to all who need it, 
regardless of their ability to pay. Your support also ensures we can 
provide bereavement services to anyone in our community at no 
charge.

If you have not responded, please know that your gift still matters. 
Thank you in advance for your thoughtful consideration.
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"From the day Mom entered the Kline 
Hospice House, they took time to know 
what was important to her and that was 
such a blessing to our family.” 
 

-Dolly Sullivan and the Noffsinger Family  



DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2022

MILLER SOCIETY	

Recognizes those who have made a 
gift or multi-year pledge at one of the 
following levels:

$2,000,000+
Carl L.* & Norma H. Miller*

$50,000+
Peter & Laurel Cucchi
Tess M. Heavner*
  (Carol A. Norris Guardian)
Dan L. Miller
Mike & Marie Miller
Bill & Nicole Orr
Patty Pollatos Fund, Inc.
Stauffer Funeral Homes, P. A.
Dan & Susan Tipsord

CIRCLE OF LIFE
Recognizes those who have made a 
gift or multi-year pledge at one of the 
following levels:

$25,000 - $49,999
James M. Campbell
David & Carolyn Ruben
Ann E. Martin

$10,000 - $24,999
H. Mark Alexander*
John M. Day
Bonnie Eskenazi
Frederick LINE-X
Kim Firestone
Steve Gearinger
Dr. Timothy A. Gibian & 
   Dr. Kerri Hesley

Carlos & Marilu Graveran
Bill & Mary Haugh
Patsy Hedges
Drs. Manuel Casiano & 
   Carmen Hernandez
Rich Linden
Nikki J. Moberly
Betty Moser
Peter* & Lorraine P. Plamondon
Right at Home
Dean & Robin Rose
Karyn Sullivan
Charles* & Mary F. Trunk
Robert Rice & Kathy Weishaar

KLINE HOUSE
MEMORIAL WALL
Recognizes those who paid tribute to 
their loved one with an engraved tile. 

Joseph Arcano
Maria Drijas
Evelyn C. Gaver
Steve R. Gearinger
Carl Giardini

Patsy Hedges
James N. Keene
Elizabeth Parks
Robin Rippeon
Joy M. Rowe
Jennifer Sachar
Debbie Williams
Kelly L. Wood

AMBASSADOR 
CLUB	

Recognizes those who make an 
annual commitment at the 
following levels:

$2,000+
Cyd Goodwin
Paul & Patricia Yeager
Tim & Kathy Moore
Don Combs
Mike & Katy Young
J. Daniel Geisinger
Steve & PJ Barger
Jacques De Molay Commandery #4
Frederick W. Schumacher

“We don’t know where the citizens and community 
of Frederick County would be without Frederick 
Health Hospice, its leadership and the amazing staff 
and volunteers who work so diligently to make such 
a vital organization operate smoothly. We are truly 
honored to be a part of it.”

- Bill and Mary Haugh, Circle of Life Members since 2013

Thank you for your gift to 
Frederick Health Hospice. 
Your loyal support and belief in our mission helps 
ensure that the needs of our patients, families and 
community always come first. We are grateful to 
you for sharing your compassion for what Hospice 
does, what we represent and, most importantly, 
those we serve. Thank you for the gifts we 
received January through December 2022.
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$1,000 - $1,999
Jesus & Karen Cepero
Steve & Arleen Chafitz
Catherine B. Cox
Dottie L. Etzler
William & Nancy Ferguson
Gail & Joyce Guyton
Paul Kelly
Phil D. Lee
Kevin & Rosemary Martin
Mehrl & Julia Mayne
Mark J. Mitchell
Donna Mochi
Mike & Charlene Perry
Mary E. Perry
Bob Perrygo & Mary Bonen
Greg & Nita Pfister
Donna Rabaiotti
John J. Rothen, Sr.
Linda Rubenstein
Sharon Rudy
Donald & Betty Smith
Maureen Springer
Dr. Thomas M. Tarpley
Charles & Janet Virtue
Chuck & Kris Wade
Larry & Catherine Williams

$500 - $999
Ervin & Mary Albaugh
Brenda S. Benna
Joan C. Biser
Singleton E. Blickenstaff
Ann D. Bratthauer
William H. Browning, Jr.
Alexandra Broyles
Melissa L. Carpenter
Timothy Custer
Paul & Karen Dotterer
EMJAY Engineering & 
   Construction 
Martina A. Grunwald
Patricia K. Haines-Riggs
R. Anne Hammer
Arthur Hurley
Vickie Johnson
Joni L. King
Dr. & Mrs. David J. Levine
Donald L. Miller
Law Office of Morrison 
   & McGrew, P.A.
Jan S. O'Leary
Lois Pacheco
Lawrence Purdy
Bill Raymond
Gayle Romsburg

Ruth S. Sayler
Michael Scherr
Dr. Gerrit Schipper & 
   Ms. Kim Capone
Laura J. Shaff
Leslie J. Smith
David & Bonnie Staley
Gene & Peggy Stitely
John C. Talley
Nicholas Tsourounis
David & Melanie Williamson
Mike & Marlene Young
Eric Zeller

$250-499
Ted Barnhart
Sean Bartlinski
Wayne L. Beheler
Jay & Terri Bidle
Steve & Paula Biggs
Steve & Diane Bill
William Bonheyo
George & Robyn Bramhall
Judith D. Brenk
Larry E. Bussard
Don & Susan Butt
Eugene & 
   Cathy Casagrande
Carol Croall
Clyde & Kitty Crum
George B. Delaplaine, Jr.
Michael & Diane Devlin
Elza Dima
Julie Donat & 
   Patricia Westgate
Mary V. Dove
Nancy Ernest-Pastor
Jerry C. Eyler
Mark & Janet Flanagan
Terry D. Flippo
Amy M. Fradiska
David J. Full
Laurence D. Funk
Christina Gladhill
Marcia Gordon
Patrick & Lisa Greene
Dr. & Mrs. James S. Grissom
Earl & Belva Hargett
Bernie & Julie Hipkins
Joseph & Mary Hise
Drs. Kevin E. & Adriana Hohl
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph T. Horman
Renee M. Jackson
John & Barbara Jorgensen
Sidney & Michelle Kandel
Catherine G. Karl

LaRue A. Kelbaugh
Terry & Jeanne Korrell
Barbara C. LaPilusa
Thomas & Bonnie Lawson
Richard H. Layman
Daniel & Bonnie Leiter
Harvey & Kathy Lettofsky
Howard & Mary Levine
Michael & Deborah Locke
Sue Lodge
Carol Mastalerz
Marc M. Meilleur
Gail & Patrick Miglio
Thelma W. Mills
Nancy A. Mohler
Kevin & Stacey Moler
Angela Niessner
Phillip & Janine O'Brien
Kathleen O'Connor
Dave O'Hara
Michael Poole
Dennis & Laura Ramsburg
Kathy A. Rohrer
Darlene Rosmarino
George Ruszat & 
   Jennifer Boston
Ken Sanchez
Wallace Scherer
Robert & Sue Sheffler
Scott M. Smiley
Sharon Smith
Charles & Evelyn Summers
Mary Sweeney
Mechelle E. Taccino
Louise H. Talley
Stephen Tate
Michael Thompson
Jim Tortorella & 
   Peggy Kelley
Joan E. Trey
Gloria D. Tyler
Peik & Gail Van Waveren
Dr. & Mrs. John A. Vitarello
George F. Wallace
Georgia Wells
Myrna Whitworth
Allan & Susan Witmer
Dr. Daniel Zaharevitz & 
   Karen Flint
George Zinkhan III

DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2022
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“When we turned to Hospice in 2007, 
the staff provided invaluable care. I’m 
thankful for their services and want to 
support them to ensure their ongoing 
presence in the community for all who 
might need their help.”

- Phil Lee and late wife Bonnie, Ambassador Club 
  Member since 2013



DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2022

GRANTS AND FOUNDATIONS
The Joseph D. Baker Fund, Inc.
The Peter W. Beers Memorial Fund
The Breslin Family Charitable Fund
The Julie Ann Robertson Cashour Memorial Fund
Greg and Carol Chatfield Family Foundation 
Nancy Collins Memorial Fund
Community Foundation of Frederick County, Inc.
William E. Cross Foundation, Inc.
Delaplaine Foundation, Inc.
Joe & Elke Dorr Fund
The Marshall B and Joanne E Dupuie Giving Fund
Easterday Foundation
Mark & Janet Flanagan Charitable Fund
Frederick County Health Department
Frederick Mutual Insurance Company
G. Frank Thomas Foundation, Inc.
Tom & Dotty Grimes Charitable Fund
The Husky Fund of New Market Maryland
The Vince and Guelda Imirie Fund
Elinor B. Kinland
Kiwanis Club of Frederick, Inc.
Laughlin Family Foundation
The Robert & Frances Lawrence Foundation, Inc.
Maryland Department of Health
Morrow Family Fund
Shepherd Nichols Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Nicodemus Family Fund
John L. and Lucille H. Ponton Charitable Fund
Rotary Club of Carroll Creek Frederick
Ruppert Family Foundation, Inc.
Schwab Charitable Fund
The Lara S. Stammel Donor Advised Fund
Dan & Susan Tipsord
Pat Vallandingham Donor Advised Fund
The Harry and Miriam Walters Fund II
H. Deets & Juanita Warfield Donor-Advised Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Bill Zwick

HERO CLUB
Helping Employees Remember 
Others: A giving club through 
which employees can show their 
support through the year.

Jessica Alder
Amy Alimo
Christine L. Anderson
Erika Anderson
Rachele Andrade-Reyes
Martha Andrew
Taylor Angell
Melissa A. Angleberger
Henry Appiah
Jerree N. Atkins
Doris R. Baisey
Aimee Balsam
William Banegas Campos
Jamilla D. Barrett
LeAnn Bartholomew
Lindsey Baumgardner
Bonnie Baust
Kenya Bazemore
Adjoa Beal
Brandon Blake
Victoria Blamo
Jacques Blanc
Brenda A. Boland
Dawn Bolton
Melissa Bonaparte
Patricia Bowers
Shirleen Bowie
Christopher Boyd
Lisa Bromfield
Christina Brown
Patricia Buckmaster
Kate Burke
William F. Burns
Jennifer Burrier
Carolyn Cable

George Callan III
Samuel Cantler
David Carmody
Angie Casterlin
Juan Castillo
Rebecca L. Casto
Marlina G. Castro
Mary C. Charron
Kelly Chilton
Patricia D. Chuey
Cheryl L. Cioffi
Paige Clark
Brittney Clemens
Kathryn Clingan
Melissa Compher
Aimee Condon
Sarah Conway
Tina Coop
Elizabeth A. Corker
Anne M. Cormier
David Cornelius
Luz A. Cortez
Krystle A. Coughlin
Nevada Cox
Candice Croft
Caitlyn Crogan
Gabrielle Cunningham
Victoria E. Cusato
Amanda Cutshaw
Luz Davila Gonzalez
Laura Davis
Constance Derosa
Heather Devlin
Nicole DeVoe
Stephanie Diallo
Cynthia Dietz
Norena Ditching
Mary Dougherty
Charity Drummond
Crystal Duckett
Patricia Durham
Vicky Dwumaah
Dianne Elizabeth
Gloria R. Elkins
Amanda Elliot
Mette Espino
Naomi Everett
Michael Ewing
Matthew Fairall
Michele Farris
Natalia Felix
Laura R. Fernandez Garza
Mary Fink
Therlinsie Fleurizard
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“It is an honor to financially support 
Hospice as a HERO Club member. 
We do so many great things for our 
patients, families and community. 
As a staff member, I can't think of 
a better way to support such an 
outstanding organization.”

– Wanda Haslup, Hospice Performance 
    Improvement, HERO Club Member since 2012



Nathan R. Musto
Erica Myers
Lauren Myers
Linda Naddeo
Alexander Nason
Allison Neely
Pothin Ngyele
Justin Nix
Clarissa E. Nolz
Appolonie Ntsama
Victor K. Nyamalor
Moses Obasanya
Margaret Oberman
Obiagele Ogwulu
Cynthia Ohene-Appiah
Florence Othieno
Nicole Padgett
Michelle Parker
Rebecca C. Parks
Colleen Parsons
Colleen Pearre
Vicky Pennington-Carr
Stephanie Perkins
Cherryl Peterson
Kerry Phillips
Naderge Pierre
Danil Podolskiy
Christina Poffenberger
Rachel Poindexter
Rebekah Prepetit
Heather Prince
Bridget D. Puryear
Megan Putman
Linda Quinn
Ursula Ramos
Sarah Ramsland
Barbara Reed
Sarah Reilly
Deborah Remsberg
Jayme Reynolds
Andrea Richards Weaver
Jonita L. Rollins
Jennifer Romero
Erin Roosa
Holly A. Rutledge
Tracy Ruzbacki
Jennifer Sachar
Rhoani G. Santos
Jennifer H. Saponara
Erika Saravia
Melissa L. Schirle
Kate Schley
Jessica Seibert
Alicia Setters
Lindsey Shankle

Susan Kilduff
Sharon Kimberly
Frederique Kinguelewa
Tom Kleinhanzl
Ellen Knott
Jessica Koduah
Michelle Kornacki
Debra Kuhn
Debra M. Lair
Kathleen Larcom
Ashley Lawson
Robert E. Lebron
Christina Leedy
Samantha Lennox
Joelle Lepone
Tina M. Lerch
Lisa Lewis
Kelly Llewellyn
Jennifer Long
Melissa Lorence
Brianna Lucas
Kayla Lyles
Nelia Madrake
Nicole Maleki
Emily Manning
Margaret Manning
Mayleen Marchany-Valentin
Whitney Marquez
Marilyn Marshall
Kimberly Masser
Anne McCarthy
Tracy McCauley
Tiffany McCaulla
Kimberly McCormick
Makeba McCrary
Leisa McDaniels
Mary McDonald
Timothy McDonald
Ranny McKay
Stacey McLain
Michael McLane
Kelly Mehaffie
Dania Mendoza
Melissa S. Messinger
Carey Miller
Carol A. Miller
Tina S. Miller
Brittany Millison
Mary Beth Minch
Erica L. Moore
April L. Morgan
Shannon Morgan
Kimberly M. Moser
Bob Mott
Patricia Motter

Diane R. Floria
Jessica L. Fox
Shelly Fox
Karen Freeman
Ashley L. French
Marilou Fritz
Allyson Gaffigan
Janice Gammell
Elisa D. Garza
Jodi Gerber
Morgan Gipe
Chris Gladhill
Melissa Golden
Teresa Goode
Theresa Graupner
Carlos Graveran
Ronald Grenier
Virginia P. Griesemer
Myra Gruber
Philip W. Hackett
Angela Hahn
Stacey Hahn
Tammy Hall
Lauren Haller
Ingrid Halvorson
Sharon Hannaby
Cathy Hanson
Janet Harding
Colleen Harmon
Wanda Haslup
R. Jean Havrilla
Elizabeth Hearne
Teri Heger
Christina Henyon
Cindy Hernandez
Tammy Hershey
Allison Hoffmann
Lisa Hogan
Clayton Holdcroft
Tania Holmes
Bernard Honaker
Angela Hooper
Oliver Hornick
Adele Hudak
Jan Hummer
Leigh Hunter
Abigail Ide
Windy Irwin
Gloria Jackson
Dawn Jeffcoat
Sandra K. Johnson
Debra Jorae
Mary Kehne
Cara L. Keith

Verian Shaw
Lisa K. Shelton
Sandra Shields
Adam Shimoda
Diana M. Silva Lavalle
Karla Simpson
Mary V. Singleton
Erika Slebodnik
Kelley Smith
Marcia Smith
Peggy Smith
Thomas Smoot
Tasha Smothers
Olga Sosa Marguez
Vicki Sowers
Lori Sprecher
Jennifer Stonebraker
Brienne Superczynski
Preethi Suresh
Tanveer Syed
Bethani E. Tayler
Desiree M. Thompson-Boyle
Adrienne Thon
Jessica Thornton
Dorcas Thuku
Kathryn Tipton
Renae Tobery
Erin Todd
Alicia Tressler
Sheryl L. Tribett
Kellie Trout
Kaili Van Waveren
Katherine Vann
Nina Volz
Bethany Ward
Jordan Wathen
Diane Watkins
Sherryl Watkins
Jeff Weaver
Kasun S. Weerawarna
Carolyn Welfare
Christina Whims
Donna White
Michael Widerman
Kelly Wiemann
Rachel Willard
Lisa Williams
Valerie Winn
Jessica B. Wishard
Megan L. Wittenberg
Sadie Wolf
Jasmyne A. Wright
Carolyn L. Young
Jennifer Young
Erin Zusi
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FAITH GROUPS
Recognizes faith groups that have made a general 
contribution including tribute gifts and gifts made in 
response to one of our appeals.

Circleville United Methodist Church
Evangelical Lutheran Church
Evangelical Reformed Church
First Church of Columbia Furnace
Frederick Church of the Brethren
Harwood House Thrift Shop/
   Damascus United Methodist Church
Howard Chapel United Methodist Church
Howard Chapel/Ridgeville United Methodist Church
Jefferson United Methodist Men
Locust Grove Church
Mount Tabor Lutheran Church
Mt. Airy Baptist Church
Mt. Pleasant United Methodist Church
Mt. Tabor United Church of Christ
Providence United Methodist Church
Saint Katherine Drexel Church
Saint Paul's Episcopal Church
St. Paul's Lutheran Church
Spring Arbor Senior Living - Frederick
St. Anthony's Shrine
Trinity United Methodist Church
United Methodist Church Marvin Chapel
Walkersville United Methodist Church

CIVIC AND SERVICE GROUPS
Recognizes civic and service groups that have made 
a general contribution including tribute gifts and gifts 
made in response to one of our appeals.

AMVETS Auxiliary Post No. 9
Burkittsville Ruritan Club
Emmitsburg VFW 6658
FOE 1136 Ladies Auxiliary
Francis Scott Key Post #11
Frederick Lodge No. 684, B.P.O. Elks
FSK Antique Car Club
Golden Gears Car Club Inc.
Jacques De Molay Commandery #4
Jefferson Volunteer Fire Co. Inc.
Junior Fire Company, No. 2, Inc.
Libertytown Unionville Lions Club
Maryland Retreads Motorcycle Club
Middletown Volunteer Fire Co.
TLC Foundation/Thurmont Lions Club
Wolfsville Volunteer Fire Co., Inc.

WORKPLACE GIVING PROGRAMS	
AmazonSmiles
America's Charities
American Online Giving Foundation
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
CFC
CyberGrants
Give Lively Foundation Inc.
Network For Good
Pledgeling Foundation
Thrivent Financial
United Way
United Way of Southwestern Pennsylvania
Wells Fargo Community Support Campaign
YourCause
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61%
Kline House

30%
Programs

6%
General &

Admin.

3%
Fundraising

FY 2022 Expense Summary

FY 2022 Donor Gift Summary

66%
General 

Fund

13%
Kline House

5%
Veterans Program12%

Bereavement/
Camp Jamie

3%
Music Therapy

1%
Sunshine Fund
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Margaret T. Hooper
Mary E. Kehne
Pearl Kelly
Daniel A. Kepler
Robert L. Keyser
Joseph Kuzmiak
Richard T. Lebherz
Marie A. LeComte
Dorothy C. Linsenmeyer
Christine C. Martin
Carol W. Martinez
Helen McDaniel
Carl L. Miller
Charles T. Moreland
Margaret N. Morgan
Mary L. Olsen
Eleanor Y. Orndorff
Paul D. Penwell
Barbara L. Poffinberger
Margaret S. Powers
Mildred I. Puglise
Grayson E. Rippeon
Helen H. Rudy
Everett S. Samsel
Mildred A. Samsel
Ruth G. Sayler
Agnes F. Scholten
Oscar L. Shafer
Mildred B. Shipley
Frances M. Showe
Gladys H. Six

LIVING LEGACY	
Recognizes those who have 
made a planned or estate gift.

Deceased Members
Mary Helen Abbott
Arthur W. Andrews
Wanda Baldwin
Rosalind Beckwith
Charles A. Bisselle (sister)
Lillian W. Blentlinger
L. Edward Blumenauer
Don D. Cameron
Mary Grace Castle
Alice Darner
Daisy Darner
Elizabeth M. Dougherty
Doris Engel
Stephen G. Feeser
Alden E. Fisher
Carol A. Fisher
Harriet K. Fisher
Gene G. Gardner
Julia Gearinger
Luther C. Guise
Veronica I. Hahn
Louise E. Hammell
Doretha M. Hanes
Blanche L. Hargis
Frances M. Heaney
Robert Holland

Dana Alley
Barbara Allison
Amy L. Allnutt
Leonard Amerise & 
   Louise Laboon
Elizabeth Amero
Patricia A. Amery
Kathy M. Amoss
Gregg & Doreen Anderson
Irma Z. Anderson*
Sylvia J. Anderson
Barbara Anderson
Jacqulin E. Anderson
Janey W. Andrews
Mary Ann Angel
Kathy Angleberger
Chris Angrisani
Evan Antonides
Carl & Beth Apter
Clare Archer
Joan Ardoin
Betty A. Armacost
Rachel Armistead
Dorinne S. Armstrong
Talbott & Judilyn Arnold
Peggy Arnold
Eric Arnold
Mary J. Arnold
Joseph & Karen Ashwal
Lynn & Ruth Ausherman
Luray Ausherman*
Brent & Mary Keegan-Ayer
Dennis & Roslin Babb
Max A. Baer, Sr.
Carol M. Baker
Shirley Baker
Shirley Baker
Steve & Peggy Balderson
Susan Baldwin
Michael & Susan Baldwin
Michael & Andrea Bales
Ashley M. Ballenger
Edward & Peggy Ballew
Joann Bannon
Richard Barbacane
Barbara D. Barbe
Reginald & Annette Barber
Paula Barber
Charlie & Mary Barbot
Steve & PJ Barger
Alfred Bariatti
Carol Barnes
Craig Barnes
Neal & Linda Barnett
Merrillyn C. Barney

Robert L. Smith, Jr.
Chester G. Stone
Ellis H. Stroup
Sandra K. Summers
Richard D. Thompson
Willing W. Walker
Charles D. Walter
Maynard W. Wastler
Robert L. Waters
Carol J. Webber
Ronald W. Wilkin
Nathaniel C. Williams

Living Members
Amy Brockey-Rogers
Peter & Laurel Cucchi
Barbara Duncan
Dottie L. Etzler
Ann L. Hummer
Joni L. King

CIRCLE OF 
FRIENDS			 

Recognizes those who have 
made a general contribution
including tribute gifts and 
gifts made in response to 
one of our appeals.

Barbara A'Brial
Anthony & Sandra Abdalla
Robert J. Abdinoor, Sr.
George Abell
Mary Abercrombie
Joan Abramson
Jennifer Abrecht
Nancy B. Abrecht
Patricia Adams
Marvin & Sandra Address
Anna Adelsberger
Marilyn I. Adelson
Janet C. Ady
Regina Ahalt
Diann L. Airing
Donald & Mary Albaugh
Kevin & Angela Albaugh
Granville & Judith Albright
Bruce S. Albright
Rosemary Alexander
Jon & Christine Alexander
Holly Alford
Richard Allen
Terry Allen
Mary Allen-Farmer

Our clinical staff noticed how much a Kline House patient 
loved cats. Thanks to the Sunshine Fund, we purchased 
a lifelike version that purrs and breathes deeply, just like 
a real cat. Nachette Smith promptly named her "Kitty Cat" 
and held her close here with Clinical Supervisor Anne 
Cormier. 
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Janiece Bladen
Wayne & Barbara Bladen
Ronald & Marda Blain
Anna O. Blank
Singleton E. Blickenstaff
George & Joan Blickenstaff
Pauline R. Blumenstock
Francine Boccuti
Doug & Marjorie Bohi
Henry & Jeanne Bohlander
Debra Boland
Katherine Boller
David & Miriam Bolling
Linda L. Bollinger*
Dr. Alison Bomba
Gerald Boncavage
Susan C. Bonebrake
Sandra J. Bonesteel
Jim & Karen Bosley
Jim & Mary Bostian
Larry Boswell
Christine M. Botker
Sharon W. Botkin
Frederick & Dorothy Bower
Thomas J. Bowers
Garman L. Bowers
Paul E. Bowman*
Timothy & Paula Bowman
Ida Boyd
Robert & JoAnne Boyer
Marian Brackna
Linda A. Bradour
Richard & Jane Brady
Peter P. Brandt
Barbara G. Branson
Ann D. Bratthauer
Mary Braun
Judith D. Brenk
Brower & Cecelia Bressler
Susan A. Brewster
Philip & Anna Brey
Kathleen Brightman
Margaret Brinckman
Harry L. Brittain, Jr.
Lisa Bromfield
Jim & Bonnie Bronder
Angie Brown
Samuel & Joyce Brown
Ridgely & Elizabeth Brown
Patricia L. Browning
Earle L. Browning*
William H. Browning, Jr.
Alexandra Broyles
Jerry & Linda Brubaker
Virginia L. Bruce

Ted Barnhart
Betty Barrick
Matt Barrick
Dorothea Barrick
Jean Barrick
Stephanie Barrows
Nina M. Barry
Anita Bartlinski
Sean Bartlinski
Andrew Basford
Terrence Basso
Dona Batten
Rebecca Baugher
Barbara B. Beach
John & Susan Beadnell
Brian K. Beard
Vannah Beatty
Julene M. Bechtel
Jim Becker
Heather Becker
Danielle Becker
Gregory & Patricia Beckman
Joan E. Becraft
Amy Bednarcik
Marc Beebe
Teresa R. Belcher
Robert & Ruby Bellison
Joe Benanti
Brenda S. Benna
Roger & Elizabeth Bennett
Robert & Jennifer Bennett
Gary Bennett
Richard Bennett
Colleen Bente
Mary Lou Berkebile
Sanford & Linda Berman
Jennifer Bertulaitis
Julian & Teresa Bess
Gary & Ellie Best
Christine R. Beveridge
Marlin Biddinger
Jay & Terri Bidle
Beverly Bidle
Dr. Kendra Biegalski
Steve & Paula Biggs
George & Susan Birch
Norman & Carol Birzer
Carlton Bishop
David Bittle
Dan & Susan Bittle
Dennis & Judy Black
Geraldine G. Black
Dennis & Cindi Black
Jay & Kelli Black
Margaret Black

Linda M. Bruchey
Madeleine Bryant
Robert & Pamela Bryce
Gene Buckalew
Faye W. Buckingham
Sharon Budoff
Katrina M. Bufter
Barbara Bugoni
Lewis & Nelda Burdette
Robert A. Burdsall
Kim Burk
Laura W. Burke
Betty Jo Burkett
Dana Burns
Bonnie Burns-Jacques
Barry & Debbie Burrier
Helen J. Burrier
John M. Burrier
Larry E. Bussard
Charles & Mary Butina
Debbie Butler
Roscoe & Janet Butler
Dr. & Mrs. Mark Butt
Robert Butz
Mary M. Cady
Lori Cage
George Callan III
Mary Cameron
Jim M. Campbell
Gina Cantwell
Terri A. Cantwell
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Michael & Linda Carey
Hannah Carlozzi
Robert R. Carlsen
Allan Carlson
David & Joan Carlson
Comm. Tom Carlstrom
Joyce Carmack
David E. Carmack
Monsignor Linh Carpenter
Kevin & Cathie Carpenter
Bruce Carr
Dolores Carr
James & Susan Carson
Julie Carter
Kathryn V. Carter
Jodi Cassady
Thomas & Wendy Cassidy
Gerald Castle
Frances M. Cecil
Dawn M. Centofonti
Jesus & Karen Cepero
Yvonne C. Chaillet
William Champlin
Ronald E. Chandler
Edward E. Chaney, Sr.
Carol K. Charles
Nicholas & Lynn Cherish
Kaye Chesemore
Ronald Chesemore
Paul Chilcoat
Chris Childress

Community member Sarah saw an ad in Carewear 
asking for neck pillows for hospice Veterans. Her 
children, Jackson and Brooke, pictured here, were 
looking for something nice to do for people and 
pitched in to make seven pillows for hospice patients.
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Linda Chipley
Shirley Chiriaco
Thomas Christiana
Barbara Christoff
Brandon Chuhran
Colleen Cianelli
Lisa Cines
Mary M. Clark
Jesse M. Clary*
Linda J. Clay
Col. Ira M. Click
Sonja Cline
Lois J. Cline
Sean Clutter
Patricia W. Coates
Shirley M. Coblentz
James W. Cochran
Audrie E. Coe
Cynthia Coffelt
Martha M. Coffin

Tom Delaney & Kara Norman
William Steigelmann & 
   Linda L. DeLauder
William & Xandra Delawter
Susan Delozier
Nancy W. Denlinger
Bruce & Ellen Derflinger
Barbara M. DeRocher
Myron & Ruth Derr
Carol J. Detweiller
Shari C. Dewan
Maryanne DeWitt
Thomas Dietrich
Pat Dillon
James Dillow
Robert D. Dinsmore
Richard E. Dinterman
Belva J. Dinterman
Dorothy Dmuchowski
Elizabeth Dobson
Susan Dock
Marilyn Dolbeare-Mathews
John & Maggie Doll
Rita Doody
Dawn Dostalik
Mary V. Dove
Mary Dreisbach
Christine Drescher
Jean L. Dressler
Alice Drier
Linda J. Droneburg
Donna Droneburg
Gary Duckworth
Arlene Duda
Toni Dufficy
Paul & Virginia DuMars
Doug Dupuie
Robert R. Dutrow
Russ & Diane Dwyer
Donna Jean Eader
Dorothy Early
Margaret A. East
Sarah L. Easterday
Rick & Denise Eastham
Michele Easton
Cynthia Ebling
Donna Ecker
Teresa Edgar
Lynnelle Ediger
Raymond Ediger
Gregory L. Edlefsen
Susan Edmiston
Karen Edwards
Dr. Anne Effland
Cheryl Ehrlich

Lloyd F. Cooper, Jr.
Carolyn L. Corbin
Elaine Cordell
Brenda L. Corley
Ellen R. Cornelius
Linda Corson
Melanie Corun
Dr. Lawrence Costello
Carol L. Coughlin
Jack Covell
Jonathan Covell
Arlene M. Craig
Bunny Cramer
George & Paulette Cramer
Jim & Vicki Cramer
Sharon D. Crampton
Cheryl A. Crawford
Frank Crea
Carl Creager
Jimmy & Judy Creel
Kevin L. Crist
Carol Croall
Jay & Terry Croffy
Luther & Nancy Cromer
Clyde & Kitty Crum
Art C. Crum, Jr.
Gary Crum
Carroll & Doris Crum
David & Jane Crutchfield
Emery & Rose Csulak
Elise Culler
Susan A. Culler
Roscoe & Glenda Cullop
Diana Culp
Jim Cumbie
Susan Cunliffe
Jim & Wendy Cunningham
Brenda Cunningham
Timothy Custer
Stacy Custer
Capt. Gila Cwerner
Theresa Daniel
Barbara A. Daniel
Jenny Dao
Cheri M. Dattoli
Maurice Daugherty
Ella E. Davies
Dorothy Davis
Ray & Sally Davis
Jon & Pam Davis
Brenda Davis
Lorraine J. Davis
Olivia K. Day
Catherine M. Dayhoff
Rae Lynn DeAngelo

Jim & Leslie Coggins
Thelma L. Cohen
Gail M. Colantoni
Kristine Colby
Lorraine L. Cole
Katherine T. Cole
Anita L. Coleman
Greg Coligan
Wendy Collins
Marlene B. Collins
Mark Combs
Nancy Commeree
Sara Condon
Julie N. Condrasky
Bill & Neena Connolly
David Conover
Sharon W. Cook
Stewart Cook
Kenneth Cooke
Michele Cooney
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“It was important to us to donate as 
soon as we could because Hospice 
was like strangers who quickly 
became family.”

–  Lloyd Cooper, grateful son and Catherine 
   Cook, grateful granddaughter 

   Pictured from left to right with Hospice Social Worker 
   Vicky Pennington-Carr (far left) and Hospice CNA Jen 
   Stonebraker (second from left). 
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Elinor C. Eiker
Charles & Donna Elgin
James Ellenberger
Cora Eng
Ruth A. Engel
Dottie J. Engle
Anthony Erias
Leila Ernest
Cindy Ernest
David M. Ernst
Darlynne H. Eskeli
Dottie L. Etzler
Sarah Evans
Sharon Evelin
Donna M. Everett
Sharon A. Eyler
Roger & Nancy Eyler
Earl A. Eyler
Jerry C. Eyler
Eileen J. Fagan
Barbara R. Farra
William & Lynda Feldmann
Nicole Felton
Marlene A. Ferraioli
Rebecca Ferrer
Christie Ferri
Nicole Fiallos
Paula Fidel-Aitken
Sandra Filsinger
Lisa M. Finneyfrock
Eleanor W. Fisher
Douglas J. Fisher
Kim Fitzgerald
Paul A. Fiumara
John F. Fleischman
Gene K. Fleming
Guy Fletcher
Terry D. Flippo
Mary Ann Flippo
Ralna Flippo
Gary Flood
William & Dixie Flynn
Vicki Foertschbeck
Johnny L. Fogle
Terry L. Fogle
Victoria Foltz
Carroll E. Forney, Sr.
Cheryl A. Forster
Thomas Forte
Johnny Foster
Darlene M. Foster
Paul & Nancy Fowler
Amy M. Fradiska
Robert & Helen Fraley
Rosanne Fraley

Tricia Franck
Jennie Frank
Mary Ann Frank
John R. Frank
Jimmy & Laurie Franklin
Kay M. Fraser
James Frazier
Jay Freedman
Samantha Fricke
Carole Friedler
Jonathan Friedman
Suzie Friedman
Glen & Anne Fritz
Donna Fritz
Jerry W. Frock
Doug & Lisa Frushour
Mary C. Frymyer
Janet Fujikawa
Jeanne H. Fulks
Michael Fullem
Laurence D. Funk
Betty Fuqua
Erin Furth
Vicki H. Gadberry
Donna M. Gambill
Gail S. Garber
Carol Garcy
Jennifer Gardner
Jane Garner
Peggy S. Garst
Denton & Peggy Garst
Sally N. Gartner
Carolyn B. Gastley
Sarah K. Gastley
Peggy J. Gaver
Carol Gaydas
Bonnie Gaydos
Ruthanna M. Geisbert
Fred & Kimberly Genau
Debby Genthner
Robert & Marilyn Georg
Henry S. George
Dave & Cathy Geroge
Catherine W. Gerbracht
Kathy Geschrei
Dr. Michael Geselowitz
Susan Gfroerer
Suzie Giampetroni
Dr. Timothy A. Gibian &  
   Dr. Kerri Hesley
Lorraine Gibson
Barbara Giganti
Constance A. Giganti
Frances Gill
Mitchell Ginsburg
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Patient Pat Driscol and Kline House Aide Brenda Boland enjoy 
a sunny day and peaceful view from the Kline House deck. 

Lana R. Green
Candace M. Greene
Beverly Greenfeig
Robin L. Greenfield
Dawn Greeves
Margaret L. Griffiths
Don E. Grigsby
Jackie Grimes
Charles & Rose Grimes
Sharon Grossnickle
Elizabeth M. Grossnickle
Mary S. Grossnickle
Tim & Joyce Grossnickle
Sharon L. Grove
Tracy Grubb
Christa H. Grunwald
Richard & Marty Gue
Charlene Guidry
Mary S. Haas
Marcia L. Hahn
Gary & Susan Haines
Allen & Robin Haines
Robert E. Hale
Bill & Kathleen Hales
R. Anne Hammer
Ron & Cass Hammond
Jay Handzo, Jr.
Marge Hanigan
Kevin Hanigan
Wayne L. Hanshew
James E. Harding, Jr.
Barbara Hargrave
Diane M. Harman

Thomas & Charlotte Gironda
Anita Gittman
Chris Gladhill
Jerry & Judy Gladhill
Maurice A. Gladhill
Jeff & Dawn Glass
Susan Glorioso
E. Lee Glover
Lisa Glover
Ronald & Anne Golden
Gina Goodfellow
Dr. Sharon Goodill
Lisa M. Goodman
Hilda S. Gordon
Vicki P. Gordon
Kevin & Eileen Gordon
Karl Gordon
Lisa Gorham
Mike & Tina Gossart
TJ & Christine Grable
Howard W. Graham
Heather Gramm
Michael Gramm
Robert Gramm
Leonard Granger
Linden F. Grantham
Christine Gray
Susan L. Gray
Brenda Graziano
Chris Greco
Phyllis L. Green
Debora L. Green
Debbie W. Green



DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2022 

William R. Harner, Jr.
Elaine D. Harp
Catherine Harper
Denise Harper
Jamie & Erin Harris
Jon & Sandy Harrison
David & Rachel Harry
Janice L. Harshman
Michalann Harthill
John Hartinger
Robert & Lois Jean Hartman
Cliff A. Hartsock
Randal Hartwell
Marlene Hartzman
Aaron & Wendy Hastie
Theresa Hatcher
James & Tara Hathaway
Robin & Theresa Haupt
Holly Haupt
Christine Hausknecht
William & Nancy Hawkins
Matthew & Nicole Hawkins
Arthur & Deborah Hawn
Blake Hayden
Marianne F. Hays
Barbara Heatherton
Patsy Hedges
Virginia Hedges
Richard & Carol Heffner
Betty M. Heffner
Dave Heffner
Betty Heflin
Nancy M. Hemby
Robert Hemby
Marguerite Hemgen
L. Jean Hemp
Edith S. Heppner
David & Patricia Herber
Daniel Herche
Constance Hicks
David Hicks
Mark & Amy Hiet
Una Higgins
Deborah Highstein
Terry & Belinda Hill
Gary & Martha Himes
Elwood & Thelmajean Hipkins
Thomas Hipkins
Don & Geraldine Hodge
Michelle Hodos
Julie Hoehn
David L. Hoffman
Gary & Peggy Hoffmaster
Annefrances Holahan

   Robert Funk
David & Candance Kehr
Donald E. Keilholtz
Carolyn S. Keilholtz
Gilbert B. Kelbaugh*
LaRue A. Kelbaugh
Helen F. Kelleher
Charles E. Keller IV
Jay & Shirley Keller
Bonnie E. Keller
Shirley Keller
Susan A. Keller
Mary P. Kelley
William Kelly
David & Elizabeth Kemp
Dale & Donna Kendall
Sharon S. Kennedy
Terry & Darlene Kennedy
Pat & Therese Kennedy
Cynthia Kerns
Naomi Kerstein
Katherine Ketterman
Brian Keyser
Warren & Rebecca Kilby
Richard & Carolyn Kimberlin
John & Barbara King
Jeff & Carol King
Joni L. King
Mary E. King
Patricia King
Karen Kinkaid
Linda Kinna-Engel
Barbara J. Kirk
William Kissner

Linda Jenkins
Donna J. Jeo
Clarence & Kathy Jewell
Charles H. Jewell
Sandra K. Johansen
Vickie Johnson
George & Pam Johnson
Jane Johnson
Sandra K. Johnson
Shirley A. Jones
Chris Jones
Kathy Jordan
Patti Jordan
John & Barbara Jorgensen
Barry F. Joy
Diane Julian
Susanna Kahan-Kronsbein
Nancy Kain
Esther Kaleko-Kravitz
Sidney & Michelle Kandel
Mary Kane
Ettalea E. Kanter
John & Krista Kantner
Ellen Kaplan
Bradley M. Karbowsky
Catherine G. Karl
Robbie & Diane Kaufman
Cara Kearney
Patty Keefe
Geri Keen
Timothy & Debbie Kefauver
Brenda Kegley
Carroll & Donna Kehne
David A. Kehne & 

Phyllis J. Holibaugh
Dr. Melinda Hollingshead
Candy Holly
Bonnie Holston
Thomas Holt
Sarah F. Holter
Diane U. Holter
Willette A. Homberg
Linda H. Hook
Richard E. Hooper
Donna C. Hoover
Henry L. Hoppler
Pat Horine
Hollie Hornstein
Wiley W. Horsley
Jill S. Hossler
Gordon E. Hottinger
Thomas & Patsy Houck
Bill & Kathleen House
Sheila Howard
Lynn Howard
Marianne P. Howard
John & Shizue Howe
Ruth F. Howell
David & Vicki Hubbard
Colby D. Hubble
Thomas Huddleston
John Huggins
Julie Hughes
Belinda D. Humerick
Charles G. Hunt
Arthur Hurley
Barbara A. Hurst
William J. Huseman, Jr.
Dr. Naaz A. Hussain
Darleen M. Husson
Lydia Hutchinson
Perry & Terry Ifert
Linda S. Ifert
David E. Ifert
Margaret M. Ilsley
George & Adele Imber
Suzanne A. Imber
Cheryl Irving
Carolyn Ives
Renee M. Jackson
Jo Ann Jackson
Tracy Jackson
Barbara Jacobi
Sandra L. Jacobs
Richard & Mary Jacobs
Shirley Jacobus
Cyril J. Jardine
Larry & E. June Jarkey
Betty D. Jeffers

Former County Executive Jan Gardner presents Hospice 
Executive Director Carlos Gravaran with a proclamation 
honoring the Kline House and its 20 years of service to the 
community. 
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Denise H. Kleinsorg
Richard Klemanski
Christopher & Lucia Kline
Frankie B. Kline
Earl W. Kline
Robert & Marie Kline
Russ Klunk
Dr. Eugene L. Klupt
Michael & Suzanne Knopf
Filecha Kolb
Nancy Kontney
Vickie Koogle
Teresa M. Koontz-Hohmann
Beth Ann Kopicki
Mauri C. Korhonen
Alan R. Korn
Gina Korrell
Kristine Krafka
Joyce Kraft
Harry & Shirley Krantz
Betty J. Kreh
Jacqui Kreh
Dr. Peter & Lauren Kremers
Simeon M. Kriesberg
Jordan Kudisch
Michael & Lori Kuehl
Coralinn L. Kuehl
Wilma Kumar-Rubock
Clyde & Connie Labrush
Janis D. Lafont
Jane H. Lahr
Theresa T. Lamastra
Kim Lamont
Rev. Albert K. Lane III
Hope Lane
Connie B. Lapes
Anthony LaPlaca
Lawrence & Barbara Lavery
Jane B. Lawrence
Patricia M. Lawrence
Thomas & Bonnie Lawson
Richard H. Layman
Linda N. Layman
Kathleen R. Lazzaro
Carol Le Strange
Jennifer Lease
C. Lynne Leatherman
H. Elizabeth Lee
Nancy A. Lee
David & Ida Lee
Marlene Lee
Patricia A. Lee
Christopher Lee
Stacie Lemick
Joan S. Lenhart

Juanita M. Lepine
Michelle Leppo
Sam & Robin Lerner
RoseAnn Lester
Harvey & Kathy Lettofsky
Karol Levine
Judy Lewis
William Liberti
Danilo Ligsay
Ross E. Lillard
Helen Limbrick
Joann Lindgren
Robert C. Lindquist
Margaret E. Lininger
Carl A. Linthicum
Carey P. Linton
Tamara G. Lipan
Gail E. Lipsitz
Ann Little
Edward Lloyd
Michael & Deborah Locke
Sue Lodge
Peter H. Loevinger
Barbara B. Lofts
Patricia Lombardi
John S. Long
Harold & Mary Long
Colleen Loomis
Shelley Lord
Crystal L. Loss
Shari Lotito
Barbara Lovera
Bill & Linda Loving
Russell & Roseann Luczak
James R. Luhn*
Jeffrey & Deborah Lurz
Laura Lusby
Harold & Patricia Lutz
Larry & Melodee Lynch
Theda W. Mabie
Nicholas P. Machara
Janet Macik
Richard & Hazel MacKenzie
John & Sharon MacKenzie
Robert MacLeod
Rob MacPherson
James & Kimberly Madden
John & Karen Main
Karma Malone
William & Geraldine Mancini
Argelis Mannebach
Sharon E. Manning
Evie Manuel
Lisa Marchesani
Gloria Marecki
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Animal therapy brings big smiles to teens. 
Donations have allowed Camp Jamie to 
expand to now serve children in grades 
1-12.

Mary E. McMurtrie
Michael McNamara
Dr. Margaret McNeill
Hilda M. McPherson
Steven Medley
John & Zvonka Meek
Ross & Teresa Meem
Marc M. Meilleur
Gary & Pamala Menso
Eileen R. Mercer
Charles & Belva Mercer
Jacquelyn Mercer
Meredith Merriam
Leslie Mertz
Janet L. Michael
William H. Michael, Jr.
Keith Midberry
Gail & Patrick Miglio
Barbara J. Miles
Bob Miller
Deborah Miller
Joyce E. Miller
David A. Miller
Carol A. Miller
Myra L. Miller
Francis & Faye Miller
Lisa A. Miller
Cheryl A. Miller
Earl & Pam Miller
Sue Millione
Thelma W. Mills
Rosario Minda
Scott Minesinger
Gary & Mary Minutes

Deborah A. Markey
Allen & Sandra Markowitz
Cathy Marr
Carol W. Martin
Roslyn Martin
Kimberly Masser
Gladys Mathews
John Mathews
Michael Mathis
Hoyt & Roberta Matthai
Linda L. Maugans
Mary Ann Mauzy
James & Georgia May
Patricia Mayernik
Mehrl & Julia Mayne
Robert Maze
Robert & Ruth McAfee
Sharon K. McAtee
Leslie McCarthy
Mary McClaugherty
Dr. Kelly McDonald
David McElwee
Tom S. McEntire
Wendee McFalls
Krista McGowan
Matt & Amy McGreevy
Traci J. McKenzie
Dr. Beth McKew
Tracey McKimmie
Ashley L. McLendon
Kimberly McLurkin
Michael & Karen McMahon
Dr. Sherrye McManus
Megan McMorrow
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Mark & Tammy Misener
William C. Miskell
John M. Mitchell
Rick & Cheryl Mogensen
Jamie Mohler
Mark & Emily Moler
Kevin & Stacey Moler
Marilyn K. Molesworth
Bettie J. Monroe
Ayanna Moody
Barbara S. Moore
Josephine Moore
Gary & Theresa Moore
Rev. Carol Moorefield
Michele Morealli
Dr. Amy Morgan
Jane Morgan
Barbara Morgan
Barbara Morgan
Robert & Kay Morrow
Holley Morse
Thomas Morton
Anita L. Morton
Russell L. Moser
James Moser
Edith M. Moser
Kemmith Mosley
Patricia Moulthrop
David E. Mount
Daniel & Deborah Moxley
LaRue E. Moxley
Diane P. Moyer
Marilyn K. Moyers
James Muisus
James & Ruth Muldoon

Mike & Diana Price
Linda S. Pruitt-Michielli
Harriet Pulsifer
Lawrence Purdy
Larry & Ruby Putman
Cheryl A. Pyles
Mary L. Quealy
Dr. Amanda Querry
David Quinn
Susie Rainey
Leonard Ramey
Dennis & Laura Ramsburg
Debra D. Ramsburg
Steven & Linda Ranney
Michael & Nancy Rasberry
Anne Raugh
Lisa K. Rauh
Dr. & Mrs. P. Gregory Rausch
Roland & Janet Ray
Jeff & Joanie Brubaker
Tina Reaver
Richard C. Reba*
Mary Lynn Rebholz
Robert & Sharon Rectanus
Sandy D. Redman
Nellie Redmond
Nancy Reed
Jeanie K. Reeder
Kitty A. Reese
Lawrence Regan
Jean Regan
Marvin & Mary Regner
Charlie & Nancy Regnier
Karen Reid
Judith A. Remsberg
Ellis E. Remsburg
Robert & Marlaine Renner
Betty C. Repola
Dawn Repola
William Rhinehart
Mary H. Rhoderick
Joyce W. Rhodes
Lori Rhodes
James & Eugenia Rhoten
Marcia Ribakow
Sally Rice
Mary E. Rice
Cheryl A. Richardson
Patty Richey
Harvey & Diana Richey
Barbara L. Rickman
James R. Ridgley
David & Elizabeth Riffle
Linda M. Riley
Muriel Riley

Timothy & Mary Beth O’Boyle
B. Scott & Nancy Oden
Pamela Ogasawara
Dorsey A. Oland*
Nile & Laura Oldham
Natalie C. Olsen
Denise OReilly
Michael J. Orndorff
Dan Ostroff
Kenneth & Lynne Ott
Mary Paige
Thad Panik
Frances J. Pansa
Douglas & Nancy Parker
Elizabeth Parks
Charlotte Pascoe
Joanne M. Passaglia
Yale & Gerilyn Pats
John B. Patterson
Patricia C. Patterson
Tracy Pauter
Evelyn Pearl
Dr. A. Austin Pearre, Jr.
Richard Pearrell
Cheryl Pelino
Kathleen Pellicot
Monica Penn
Paul Pennoyer
Margaret M. Perry
Bob Perrygo & Mary Bonen
Beverly Pershing
Jean M. Peterson
Richard M. Petre
Janet Petrin
James Petruzzello
Leah Pfister
Debra S. Phebus
Joan C. Philipone
Byron Phillips
Jodi Phillips
Chris & Sarah Pigula
Bernadette J. Plesniak
Barry & Jo Ann Poffinberger
Gladys Pollina
Glenn & Mary Pomerance
Raymond & Vivian Poole
Linda M. Poole
Alice B. Pope
Denise Popevis
Marty & Janet Potash
Philip & Jennifer Powell
Jenifer Powers
Cheryl A. Powers
Fay Powers
William & Lynne Price

David & Patricia Muldoon
Thomas & Carol Mullaney
Shirley J. Mullican
Eliana Munoz
Paul Murphy
Dennis & Sandra Murphy
Robert & Gladys Murray
Diane Murray
Robert & Joan Murray
Mervil & Donna Myers
Pollyanna Myers
Carolyn Nace
Joseph P. Nagy
Arlene Nalley
Thomas Neal
Judy A. Neal
Harold & Janet Nelson
Dr. Carol Nelson
Ken & Jane Nicholls
Dr. Karyn Nicholson
Bonnie L. Nicholson
Mildred C. Nicodemus*
Angela Niessner
Glenn & Mary Nininger
Robert & Lucinda Noland
Wilma Noyes*
Shirley Nyswaner
Nancy A. O'Brien
Kelly O'Connell
Melissa S. O'Connor
Kathleen O'Connor
Colleen O'Donnell
Dave O'Hara
Paul R. O'Hara, Jr.
Thomas & Emily O'Keefe

Kline House Home Health Aide Stephanie Lookingbill plays 
checkers with patient Doris Summers. 
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Nancy Rini
Robin Rippeon
Roy L. Rippeon*
Priscilla A. Rippeon
Doris J. Rippeon
Delista A. Rippeon
Bonnie K. Ritter
Mariana Rivera
Melissa M. Robbins
Penelope Roberts
Robert & Charlene Robertson
Shereen Robinson
Ann Robinson
Dave & Nancy Robinson
Brendan Roddy
Margaret Roderick
Barbarateen Roderick
Carolyn Rogers
Jeannine P. Rogers
David & Stacy Rohrer
Kathy A. Rohrer
Anibal Romani
Gayle Romsburg
Marilyn E. Rondeau
Richard Roomberg
Robert H. Rosen
Henry & Nadine Rosendale
Marcia Rosner
Nancy Ross
John J. Rothen, Sr.
Barb Rourk
William & Julie Rowan
Jim & Susan Rowe
Carolyn Roys
Matt & Judith Runkles
Abbe Rutland
Gerda Ryan
Ivan Sabel
Brian & Melissa Sadtler
Brian Sadur
Mary Jane Sanders
Sally D. Sanino
Seneh V. Sanner
Marjorie Sattler
Christopher Sauer
Ann T. Savage
Terry Savage
Pamela J. Schaffert
Nancy P. Scharff
Florence D. Schell
Wallace Scherer
Rayetta A. Schetrompf
Lorelei A. Schild
Grant Schley
Nancy Schmidt Mullens

Lorraine D. Schnarrs
Janeen L. Schneider
Marie A. Schroeder
Jo Ann Schulze
Gerard Schumeyer
Connie W. Scoggins
Lola L. Secrist
Jim & Mary Seibert
Betsey Selkowitz
Edward G. Sell, II
William & Annmarie Servedio
Karen M. Sewell
Dehra W. Shafer
Albert L. Shafer
Joe & Dianne Shafer
Linda A. Shaff
J. William Shaff
Wayne V. Shaff
Dorla J. Shaffer
David Shamberger
Cynthia J. Shank
Leo & Doris Shank
Philippe & Patricia Shankle
Fred & Susan Shankle
Jerry & Mary Shanks
Beverly A. Sharrer
Gertrude M. Shaw
Walter J. Shaw
Barbara L. Shealer
John & Kathleen Sheehan
Robert & Sue Sheffler
Nathan Shelc
Maureen Sheldon
Robert & Barbara Shelley
Kathleen Shields
Charles A. Shoemaker
Beverly M. Shoemaker
Louise L. Shoemaker
Mariellen Shon
Joyce M. Shry
Leonard Shulman
Treva Siedling
Rhonda Sigafoose
Katherine Siggins
Denise Sigler
Alan M. Silbert
Todd Silverhart
Stephen Silvious
Holly Simpson
Timothy A. Sinclair
Marjorie T. Sinner
Brandon Sipes
Linda Sizemore
Kimlynn A. Slawter
Julia W. Smail

Scott M. Smiley
Stanley J. Smith
Nancy O. Smith
Shirley L. Smith
Sandra J. Smith
Pamela A. Smith
Sheridan L. Smith*
Karen Smith
Sharon Smith
John & Linda Smith
Mark & Patsy Smith
Carol B. Smith
Dr. & Mrs. 
   George I. Smith, Jr.
Lova Ann Smith
Vivian S. Smith
Linda Smith
Deborah Smith
Steve & Jan Smith
Janina Smith
Jason Smith
The Honorable 
   Charlie Smith
Teri Smith-Jones
Miriam Smock
Tasha Smothers
Ava Snesrud
Deborah Snopek
Charles Snow
Susan Snyder & Lin Snider
Bill & Janice Snyder
Kathleen T. Soria
Frederick & 
   Patricia Spahr
Charles E. Spalding
Bruce & Lynn Spates
Martha S. Specht
Robert & Judy Specht
Ella M. Spence
Lisa Spencer-Smith
Leonard Spiker
Jim C. Spiller
Pat Sprankle
Charlie & Ellan Spring
Ruth Spring
George M. Springer*
Linda D. Springer
Connor Springer
Maureen Springer
Janet A. Springer
Dayna Staffaroni
Helen Staiger
Kaye Staley
Loberta Staley
David & Bonnie Staley

Lorraine V. Staley
David S. Stalnaker
Eugene F. Stambaugh
Mildred F. Stang
Jim & April Stang
Eugene Stano
Patricia Staples
Ronald & Karen Stegman
Philip Steigner
Dennis & Barbara Steiner
B. Louise Stellabotta
Larry Stephens
Julie Stephens-DeValle
Gail W. Stern
Becca Stevens
Risa Stewart
Ken Stiegler
Sandra A. Stiehl
Linda Stine
John Stinson
Carole A. Stitely
Jim & Joan Stiver
Carol S. Stockhausen
Nancy L. Storck
Walter & Janice Stottlemyer
Loretta S. Stouter
Ann Strauss
Bonnie B. Strine
Delegate Paul S. Stull
Cleon & Diane Stull
Cheryl A. Stull
Robert & Linda Stup
David & Myrtle Sturtz
Ysabel Suarez
Dolly Sullivan
William C. Summers
Jim Summers
Robert & Audrey Surenko
Lynn Susulske
Jenifer Sutton
Ralph & Nancy Swain
Victoria G. Swanhart
Cherie I. Swartz
Michele V. Swearengen
Mary Sweeney
Mary E. Sweeney
Janice Szpara
Robin Taber
George Takata
Louise H. Talley
George Tarr
Gina L. Taylor
Roy & Barbara Taylor
Judy A. Taylor
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Robert & Janice Taylor
Mary Teague
Richard & Mary Terselic
Neoma A. Theis
Brenda Thew
Robert E. Thoman
Vicki D. Thomas
Gary L. Thomas
Janice Thomas
Ann L. Thomas
Edward & Rose Thomas
Carolyn P. Thompson
Alice Thompson
Marsha J. Thompson
Roxine D. Thompson
Robert L. Thompson, Jr.
Janis Thomson
Patricia Thomson
Rae Anne Thrift
Cindy Timmons
Regina Tippett
Dave & Midge Tobin
Paula B. Tomey
Brenda J. Toms
Jim Tortorella & Peggy Kelley
Jeannette Townsend
Diane Travis
Karen Travor
Mark B. Trimble
Donald & Margaret Trimmer
Ethel A. Tritapoe
Glenda Trout
Robert Trueblood
Mary F. Trunk
John & Linda Turnbull
Patricia Turnbull
Margaret Turner
Robert L. Twentey
Rebecca A. Twigg
Ronald & Roxanna Tyeryar
Cathy Tyeryar
Gloria D. Tyler
Marianne Tyree
Raymond & Wanet Tyson
Susan Udasin
Jean Underwood
Estella Underwood
Barbara M. Underwood*
Randolph & Harriet Valentine
Casee Valentovish
Robert Van Giezen
Jack van Holst Pellekaan
Kenneth VanGilder
Deb VanGilder
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Krishna Vanguri
Patsy L. Vasquez
Rosa Maria Vera Tudela
Patricia Vickery
Patrick & Bonnie Volovar
Wayne & 
   Deborah Wachter-Harne
Chuck & Kris Wade
Tania Wagner
Carol A. Wagner
Jill C. Wakefield
Carolyn M. Walker-Fitzgerald
George F. Wallace
Wanda Walter
Kathy Walters
Joanne Waltz
Robin Wan
Joan Wanatosky
Virginia Wantz
Woodrow W. Ward, Jr.
Rev. Linda Warehime
Nancy G. Warfield
Natalie R. Warner
Susan Washchysion
William U. Waters, Jr.
Debbie Watkins
Bill Watkins
Nancy Watson
Craig B. Weant
Holly M. Webber
Maria V. Weese
Aldan T. Weinberg
Larry & Rosalie Weller
Sheri L. Welsh
Kelley Welty
Larry & Doris Wenschhof
Judith M. Werner
Ida M. Werner
Terri Westerlund
Rosemary A. Whalen
James E. Wheeldon
Linda Whetstone
Stefani Whetzel
Jennifer White
Lisa White
Patricia White
Katherine M. White
Clarence & Judith White
Jenice A. Whitehouse
Robert & Cherry Whitmore
Barry Wides
Patsy G. Wigham
Donald L. Wilcom
Cheryl Wilkie
Eleanor E. Wilkinson

James & Katherine Willard
Barry & Doris Willard
Janet Williams
Stephen & Mary Williams
Charles & Janice Willis
Martha Willliams
Janet Willsie-Noffsinger
Diana Wilson
Fred & Joanne Wilson
Mary Wilson
Audrey A. Wilson
Gaye L. Wilson
Doris M. Wilson
Eric & Laura Wilt
Jeffery Winings
Lori J. Winn
Carole M. Winpigler
David L. Winterhalter
Carolyn M. Wise
Melva P. Witmer
Jocelyn Wivel
Debbie Wivell
Connie A. Wivell
Loretta Wolf
Gregory Wolf
Larry Wolford
David & Lilia Wolinsky
Earl & Norma Wood
Kelly L. Wood
Nancy E. Woods
Gail A. Wowk

Patient Tish Thompson, an artist and animal 
lover, beams while holding a quilt with a paw 
print. A volunteer in Illinois made the quilt for 
Hospice.

Barbara A. Wrappe
James S. Wright
Sharyn Wrightington
Gregory & Caitlin Wyant
Ramona A. Yanike
Paul & Patricia Yeager
John H. Yetter
Brooks Yetter
Alan & Sandra Yingling
Allyson Yospe
Gail R. Young
James Young, II
Mike & Marlene Young
Mary A. Young
Patsy A. Young
Suzanne M. Yusko
Eric Zeller
Cynthia L. Zentner
Allison Zerr
Robert & Judy Ziegler
Blaine & Terri Zigler
Rachel M. Zigler
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B. Gregory & Carole Zimmerman
Bruce & Ellen Zimmerman
Sandra A. Zimmerman
Cecilia Zimmerman
John & Sigrid Zimmerman
George Zinkhan III
Cyndi Zippilli
Linda Zippilli
Georgia A. Zirkle
Douglas & Virginia Zittle
James & Connie Zulick

ORGANIZATIONS
AARP Chapter 636
Affiliated Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeons 
   of Maryland, PC
Aldea Services Inc.
Aronson LLC
Associated Asphalt Transport
AstraZeneca
Avemco Insurance Company
Best Heating & A/C Inc
Brandenburg Electric, Inc.
Brunswick Potomac Foundation Inc.
Brunswick Volunteer Ambulance & 
   Rescue, Inc.
CarePatrol of Central MD/Loudoun VA
Carroll County Public Library 
   Mt. Airy Branch
Carroll County Staff Association
CASA of Frederick and Carroll Counties
Catoctin High School
Compu Dynamics, LLC
Crestwood Village Hospitality 
   Committee
Cumberland Valley Woodcarvers, Inc
Debra Brown
District Court of Maryland - 
   Frederick County
Diversified Title & Tag Services
Draper
East Street LLC
EMJAY Engineering & 
   Construction Co., Inc.
Emmitsburg Glass Company

Eric Smock Heating and AC
FAStek Compliance Solutions, Inc
FCG- Developmental Center, ITP
Frederick County Developmental 
   Center
Frederick Health Hospital
Fredericktowne Labs
Good Earth
Heritage Consultants
Highland Title & Escrow
Homewood Retirement Center
Horizon Farm Credit
International Pipe Trades
Law Office of Morrison 
   & Mcgrew, P.A.
Lerner Enterprises
LSWG CPAs
M&T Bank
Manpower
Maryland Circuit 
   Court Clerks' Association
Maryland Management Company
Maryland Sunrooms
Mast Construction, LLC
Michael Beamish Design Group
MidAtlantic Farm Credit
Mill Cove Landing Association
Montgomery County 
   Agricultural Center/Fair
Mt. Airy Mattress
NIST Travel Group
North Star Foundations, Inc.
NSA Civilian Welfare Fund
Old Farm Liquors
Ours, Lawyer, Lewis & Co. PLLC
Owings Mills Pediatrics
Rippeon Equipment Co.
Rite-Solutions, Inc.
Robert Half Management 
   & Consulting Co
Ruppert Landscape
Samson Properties
Sancta Familia Council
Scene Clean
Schuylkill Haven Area 
   Elementary Center
Simple Generosity
SK+I Architecture, 
   CA Services Department
Skytech, Inc.
Stantec
Stuarts Draft High School
Tate Chrysler Frederick, Inc.
The Dan Hozhabri Group

The Great Frederick Fair, Inc.
The Maryvale Intermediate 
   Social Committee
The PenSure Group
Tuscarora Elementary School
United Association
URAC
Valley Management Services
Wilmington Trust
Woodsboro Bank
Wurth Revcar Fasteners, Inc.
YourCause

GIFTS IN KIND
Recognizes those who made a gift 
of  supplies and services to our 
administrative offices, Kline House 
or one of our fundraising events. 

Rosemary Alexander
Carlton Bishop
Doris S. Blais
Mary Burrall
Jeff & Cheryl Corun
Mehrl & Julia Mayne
Kevin & Stacey Moler
Bob Perrygo & Mary Bonen
Byron Phillips
Robin Rippeon
Ai & Ann Smith
Lynn Stimmel
Peter Vigliotti
Phyllis Weierbach
Allison Zerr

ORGANIZATIONS
Amada Senior Care
Fox Haven Farm and Retreat Center
Frederick Lodge No. 684, B.P.O. Elks
Giant Eagle Grocery Store
Grainger
Kendrick Graphics
Ledos
Mt. Pleasant Ruritan Club
New Vision Pioneers
Senior Center Knitters
The Frederick Motor Company
Thompson Gas
Veggie Annie
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The Value of Our Volunteers 
"Thank You" simply isn’t enough for the incredible work they do to support 
our neighbors who need our help.

Volunteers drove 20,730 miles 
saving Hospice $14,200.05 in 
mileage reimbursement.

Volunteers saved 
Hospice $215,000  
in hours worked.

Music brings comfort to many 
patients, whether it is singing, 
the piano, dulcimer or harp. 
Randy Granger brings his 
guitar skills to the Kline House. 

Stacy Boyer, a Kline House and Camp Jamie 
volunteer, displays birdhouses and feeders 
for the Kline House. They were all made or 
purchased by other volunteers. 

Becky Hall puts together Hospice 
101 Packets, one of many ways 
volunteers support Hospice 
administrative needs.

Volunteers Rachel Sklutius, 
Susan Haines and Hospice Board 
Member/Volunteer Allison Zerr 
represented Hospice at Hood 
College’s Volunteer Fair. 

Therapy dogs, like Giuseppe, pictured here 
with his owners Francina and Joe Baldi, visit 
staff, patients, the Kline House and grief 
groups to continue to uplift spirits. 



Teen Grief Retreat 
Grades 9-12
Details on back cover.
Applications due March 18. 
Space is limited.

March 25, 2023
ThorpeWood Retreat Center

Weekend Camp Jamie
Grades 1-8
Provides opportunities 
for grieving children and 
adolescents to talk about their 
feelings related to the death of 
someone special, as well as learn 
coping skills for dealing with 
those feelings. 
Applications due May 12. 
Space is limited. 

May 19-21, 2023
Skycroft Conference Center
Transportation Provided 

The Bucket List Book Club
Each month, we will explore 
issues surrounding death AND 
life through a variety of books 
and other media. See website for 
additional details.
Registration requested.

March 26
2:00 PM– 4:00 PM  
The Good Life
by Robert Waldinger, MD and 
Marc Shulz, PhD

April 30
2:00 PM– 4:00 PM  
Miss Benson's Beetle
by Rachel Joyce

General Grief Support 
Groups
Designed to support  
individuals grieving a 
loved one. See website for 
additional details.
Drop-in group.
No registration requested. 

Suicide Grief Support 
Group
Provides education and support 
for those dealing with a death of a 
family member or friend from
suicide.
Registration required.

Wednesdays  
March 8 – May 10
6:00 PM – 7:30 PM

Spousal/Partner Loss 
Support Group
Group explores issues specific to 
the death of a spouse/life partner 
and provide understanding and
validation of feelings.
Registration required.

Wednesday Evenings  
March 29 – May 17
5:30 PM – 7 PM

Monday Mornings  
April 17 – June 12
(No group will be held on 
Memorial Day)

10:00 AM – 11:30 AM

Calendar of 
Events

Grief Support Groups and Workshops
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Additional details and registration 
information are available at 

FrederickHealthHospice.org. 
All groups and events are 
held at Frederick Health 
Village unless otherwise 

noted.

Sailing Through 
the Winter Solstice       

"Lady Liberty,” a boat to benefit 
Frederick Health Hospice is 
part of Downtown Frederick’s 
popular “Sailing Through the 
Winter Solstice” display on Carroll 
Creek. Visitors can cast $1 votes 
to select Lady Liberty as their 
favorite boat, with the proceeds 
from the voting benefiting Hospice 
programs. Special thanks to Matan 
Companies, who sponsored the 
boat’s construction in memory of a 
former employee, whose wife Cathy 
(pictured) was a former hospice 
nurse.

SUPPORT HOSPICE: 
There's still time to vote 
now through March 4 at 
coloronthecreek.com! 
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Has your address changed? Or would you prefer to get the online version of this newsletter? Email PJSmith@Frederick.Health

Hospice Wish 
List on  
Amazon!

You may continue to bring donated 
items to our office or you can purchase 
them directly from Amazon.com. They’ll 
be automatically shipped to our 
Kline Hospice House. 

Find our Amazon Wish list at
FrederickHealthHospice.org/
Kline-Hospice-House/Wish-List.

Kline Hospice House
•	 Laundry detergent (HE)
•	 Zep floor cleaner
•	 Furniture polish
•	 Paper towels
•	 General cleaner  

(Fabuloso/Spic ’n Span)
•	 Ziploc freezer bags (quart/gallon)
•	 Trash bags (4/8/13/30 gallon)
•	 Canned fruit and soup
•	 Gift cards/ Walmart/Food Lion/ 

Amazon)

GRADES 9-12 

Teen Grief Retreat 
March 25, 2023

ThorpeWood Retreat Center, Thurmont, MD 

GRADES 1-8 
Overnight Grief Camp 

May 19-21, 2023
Skycroft Conference Center, Middletown, MD 

These camps provide special opportunities for grieving youth to come together to talk about their feelings related to a death of someone special, and learn coping skills for dealing with those feelings.  
There is no charge for these events.  For more information or to register contact us at 240-566-3030 or FrederickHealthHospice.org/CampJamie  


